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Dear friends, 
 
Have you noticed how brands and activists have started to rename 
months to support their causes? First we had Veganuary wished upon 
us, then farmers responded with Februdairy, and so on. I’ll come back 
to that in a minute.  
 
I was reminded recently how much of a sense of awe there is when 
Moses meets with God in the incident of the burning bush. (You can 
find it in Exodus chapter 3 if you need to refresh your memory.) That 
phenomenon of God showing himself in nature fills Moses with wonder 
and leads him to humility and obedience. 
 
We sometimes feel such a sense of awe, and it’s worth treasuring. 
Recently I saw the most beautiful display of stars and planets in the 
night sky – normally I’d resent my dog dragging me outside at 3 
o’clock in the morning, but I forgave him because of the sense of 
wonder which filled me.  
 
God can grab our attention in this way through all sorts of things: 
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landscapes (especially around here), newborn creatures, the sky, 
great music, an unexpectedly beautiful sound… There is no limit to the 
kinds of thing which can fill us with awe. It’s true, as well, for the 
inspiring words we find in the Bible and the way our hearts can be 
lifted up in times of worship.  The key thing when it happens is to 
recognise where it comes from, and to give thanks. It’s too easy to 
take for granted things which we should use to direct our thoughts and 
hearts towards God. 
 
In this month when autumn colours are appearing, and the weather 
can be truly awe-inspiring, I’d urge us all to keep alert for the things 
God may be using to help us recognise his voice calling to us, and to 
make sure that we respond. 
 
So, forgetting Veganuary and Februdairy, I invite you this month to 
celebrate Awe-ctober. And may God lift up all our hearts to him. 
 
Ian 

Fountains Benefice Services 
 

October 2023 
Sunday 1st Oct   9.00 am Holy Communion (BCP) at Mickley 
 10.30 am Holy Communion at Grewelthorpe 

 Harvest Thanksgiving at Kirkby  
        Malzeard 

Family Service with Baptism at   
Winksley 

6.00 pm  Harvest Evening Prayer at Chapel of      
the Resurrection, Dallowgill 

 
Sunday 8th Oct   9.00 am Holy Communion at Aldfield 
 10.30 am All-Age Harvest Service at 

Grewelthorpe 
  Holy Communion at Kirkby Malzeard 
    Morning Worship at Sawley 
   8.30 pm online Compline via Zoom 
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Tuesday 10th Oct        7.00 pm Methodist Harvest service at  
                                                   Grewelthorpe, followed by supper 
 
Sunday 15th Oct 10.30 am Holy Communion at Mickley 
  Methodist Service at Grewelthorpe 
  Morning Worship at Kirkby Malzeard 
  Harvest Thanksgiving at Winksley 
   6.00 pm Evening Prayer (BCP) at Aldfield 
 
Sunday 22nd Oct 10.30 am Holy Communion at Grewelthorpe 
  Holy Communion at Sawley 
   4.00 pm Songs of Praise at Winksley Parish 
    Room 
 
Sunday 29th Oct 10.30 am Benefice Holy Communion at Kirkby
  Malzeard 
THE CLOCKS CHANGE ON 29TH! DON’T BE FOOLED! 
 
If you have any questions about the services, please contact Ian. 
 
House-for-Duty Associate Priest post — the latest 
Andrew and Jo Cromarty will be moving to the house in Grewelthorpe 
on 13th October, so do look out for them and welcome them – but 
please remember that Andrew is not allowed to do anything remotely 
linked with work until he is licensed. As we said last month, that 
licensing service will be at 7.00 pm on Thursday 16th November. It will 
be at Kirkby Malzeard church and will be followed by refreshments. All 
are very welcome to come along. 
 
Praying for our benefice 
Prayer is crucial for everything we do; so we meet to pray for the life of 
our villages and our churches on the first Saturday of most months. 
Everyone is welcome to come and share this time – it doesn’t matter if 
you’ve not prayed with others before, and if you’re not confident in 
praying aloud no one is going to make you do so! God hears silent 
prayers as well as those that are spoken out loud. 
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Our next meetings are at 9.30 am on Saturdays 7th October and 4th 
November, at The Rectory in Kirkby Malzeard. Light breakfast is 
available. It’s been a real encouragement to see new faces at recent 
gatherings and we would love more people to commit to this important 
time. See you there! 
 
Songs of Praise 
We will be having another informal time of praise in Winksley Parish 
Room on Sunday 22nd October, at 4.00 pm. It’s a chance to learn one 
or two new songs and to choose and sing some favourites. There will, 
of course, be refreshments and everyone is very welcome to come 
and join us – this is an event for people from all across the benefice. 
 
Light in Egypt! 
Halloween can be fun but at the back of it is darkness, and sadly it 
leads some people to get tangled up in unhealthy aspects of the 
occult. The Fountains Churches are running a Light Party with an 
ancient Egyptian theme on Sunday 29th October, to have fun and 
focus on what  is good and joyful, in contrast to that dark side of 
Halloween. 
 
The event is for primary age children from any of our villages and 
schools, and will take place at Winksley Parish Room from 4.30 until 
6.00. Come dressed in ‘Egyptian’ style if you like, but it’s not 
compulsory – we’ll be doing some dressing up during the party. There 
will be games, craft, food and a Bible story. Cost will be £1 per child, 
and you need to book a place (and tell us about any food allergies). 
Booking and enquiries through ian.kitchen@leeds.anglican.org. 
 
 
 
From the churches’ registers: 
 
Thanksgiving for the gift of a child 
Minnie Aurelia Would 12th August at Kirkby Malzeard 
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Baptism 
Jemima Rose Lord Towers at Kirkby Malzeard 
 
Funeral 
Barbara Mary Elliott, 20th August at Winksley 

 
 
Fountains Parish Events 
 
 
 

'Kettle's On' 
Winksley Parish Room 

   
 

Pop-Up Café 

 

Tea, Coffee and Home-Made Cakes 

Books to borrow and swap 

 

Saturday 7th October 

Saturday 4th November 

2-4pm 
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ALL WELCOME   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sunday 1st October - Organ Recital by Matthew Atherton at Winksley 
Church 3pm 

Matthew is a freelance musician based in Thirsk, North Yorkshire (James 
Herriot country) and amongst solo, accompanying and teaching work he 
regularly plays the organ at St. Mary’s church, Thirsk and St. Columba’s 
church Topcliffe. Earlier this year Matthew established “Thirsk Coronation 
Choir” for a coronation concert that was held in Thirsk. The choir was made 
up of some 70+ singers from choirs from across the North Yorkshire area 
and amongst the pieces performed was a new anthem composed by 
Matthew for the occasion.  

He very much enjoys giving recitals and is delighted to be returning to 
Winksley again in October after the success of last year's recital. We very 
much enjoyed his entertaining and varied programme.    

Tickets £10        Refreshments available  
 
Please contact Bridget North northbridget@yahoo.co.uk or Yvonne  
Fleetham – 01765 658419 ylfleetham@aol.com for tickets or more info.      

 

mailto:northbridget@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:ylfleetham@aol.com
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Saturday 2nd December - Turkey Sandwiches and stalls, Grantley 
Village Hall 12 - 2pm. 
 
Girlguiding Fountains 
We have returned to our weekly meetings again and are looking forward to 
a fun filled term. We welcome 5 new Rainbows to the unit and 4 girls move 
up to Guides from Brownies. We hope they and their families will enjoy their 
time with us.  
Our focus is on Promises as the Girlguiding promise is such an important part 
of our lives. We are exploring what it means to be true to ourselves, our 
beliefs, our community and how we keep our Guiding laws. We will also 
have some fun exploring some of the traditions of Girlguiding.  
If anyone would like to join, please look on the Girlguiding web page, where 
you can also make an enquiry or contact Anne 620346. 
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01765 620019  
                                            fountains.preschool@btconnect.com 
 
Fountains Playgroup & Pre-School have welcomed our new starters to the new 
school year with excitement.  We have had many smiles on coming back and lots of 
fun indoors and out. Our national Teddy Bear Day brought us lots of songs and a 
bears picnic.  
 
We are looking forward to an autumn trip to involve parents, new Bag2School dates 
and our annual Christmas Fair in Grantley Village Hall on Saturday 18th Nov, with lots 
of homemade and handmade produce on the stalls. Pop the date in your diary and 
come browse the stalls and enjoy the delicious refreshments. 
 
Our new hours are working well and some sessions are full; we are now open 
Monday- Wednesday 8.15am-5pm, Thursday and Friday 8.45-3.25.  Please contact 
Dawn if you would like more information on our current availability. 

 

 
 

 
Grewelthorpe Village Hall October 2023 

The Hackfall Café at the Village Hall welcomes customers for indoor and 
outdoor seating.  OPEN Monday – Wednesday – Friday   11am - 1pm     
Saturday – Sunday 11 am – 2pm (Winter opening times on Saturday and 
Sunday until end of March) 

Grewelthorpe 

Grantley 

mailto:fountains.preschool@btconnect.com
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GREWELTHORPE VILLAGE HALL IS 10! 
Grewelthorpe Village Hall reaches its 10th birthday in October.  
The VH Board would very much like to invite people from the Village, to join 
us for an informal celebration on: Friday 13th October starting at 6.30pm 
A complimentary drink and refreshments will be provided, and there will be a 
bar available during the evening. 
Do come and participate if you can. It will be a lovely opportunity to reflect 
together on everything the various Village Hall teams have achieved over the 
past ten years. 
We need to know numbers for catering purposes, so if you would like to 
attend, please contact:  
Deborah Hodges on 01765 658474 / email debalho@aol.com or  
Terri Duncanson on 07821162401 / terridunk@hotmail.co.uk 
 
GREWELTHORPE VILLAGE HALL CAFÉ TALK WEDNESDAY 18TH 
OCTOBER – 7.30PM 
‘THE NEAREST GUARD’ – 500 YEARS OF PROTECTING THE SOVEREIGN 

A talk by Major Tim Easby on the history and role of the Gentlemen at Arms, 
The Sovereign’s Body Guard.  His presentation will include his involvement 
in the funeral of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II and the Coronation of King 
Charles III. 
Entry : £3.50 - includes glass of wine / soft drink    (The event will be held 
in the Main Hall) 

Regular Classes 
Ducklings Play Group Thursdays 5th, 12th, 19th and 26th October.10:30am – 
12:00  A drink and snack will be provided.  £2.00 per session. All welcome. 

Yoga with Jo Parker Tuesdays 3rd, 10th, 17th and 31st October. 6:30pm-8pm. 
Grewelthorpe WI Thursday 5th October. 7:30pm. AGM and talk. ‘The 
Customer is Always Right’ with Janet Wright. Competition is’ an old toy’. 
Contact Mary Wilson 01765 650474 or Terri Duncanson email 
:terridunk@hotmailco.uk Tel 07821162401 New members and guests are 
always welcome. Guests £3. 
Community Lunch Tuesday 10th in the café. A homemade 2 course hot 
dinner and pudding, served by our friendly Hackfall Cafe volunteers. £6 per 
person. Extra portions for freezing can be ordered in advance. Call Susan 
Rizos on 01765 658200 to order your meal. Please state any dietary 
requirements.  

mailto:terridunk@hotmailco.uk
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Grewelthorpe Gardeners’ Club Wednesday 18th October at Swinton Walled 
Garden. Meet there at 2pm. Lady Susan Cunliffe-Lister will lead a guided 
walking tour of the garden, after which participants will be at liberty to enjoy 
the rest of the estate. We are very grateful to Susan for her time and 
generosity. There will be no charge to GGC members. For queries contact 
Marcia on 07501143990 
Music Interest Group Tuesday 3rd October. We meet in the Village Hall cafe 
from 7.00pm to 9.00pm. This is a relaxed and informal session to listen to 
music that the members of the group bring. However, you do not need to 
bring any music just listen to music others bring along. Any music is 
acceptable there are no rules! Group members currently bring CD’s (CD 
player available) phones or laptops. 
As always just bring along any music you wish to share. 
For more information contact David Coates 01765 658741 
or musela@btinternet.com 
 
RE-CYCLING OF BLISTER PACKS / READING GLASSES & HEARING 
AIDS 
The Village Hall is now assisting with the re-cycling of empty blister packs 
(foil / plastic pop out tablets packs), reading glasses and hearing aids. 
A bin has been provided in the Village Hall entrance lobby for the collection 
of the above. 
Items will be collected on a regular basis by Ripon Lions, and the blister 
packs sent to a specialist recycling centre. The money raised will be used to 
pay for transporting the glasses and hearing aids to places that will benefit. 
Each year, any surplus money will be donated to local charities. 
THANKYOU FOR YOUR HELP! 
VILLAGE HALL WEBSITE For more information about activities, events, 
facilities and to access our online booking system visit 
www.grewelthorpevillagehall.co.uk 
WHAT’S ON IN GREWELTHORPE If you would like to be kept up to date 
you can subscribe to this e-newsletter by request at  
whatsongrewelthorpe@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 
 

 

mailto:musela@btinternet.com
http://www.grewelthorpevillagehall.co.uk/
mailto:whatsongrewelthorpe@gmail.com
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St James’ and the Methodist Church 

Grewelthorpe 

 

Thank you……………… 
  
To all those that have supported our events during the last month, Thank you 
once again.  
 
Dates for your diaries…………………  
 

Next G-Club Wednesday 18th October 6-7pm. The children’s monthly club 
at St James and the Methodist Church Grewelthorpe is called G-Club and is 
open to all children of primary school age. Come and join us in Church for 
fun, games, singing, stories, and a snack.  
Contact Susan Rizos on 07740703868 or email susan.rizos@btinternet.com 
 
Harvest Festival, Sunday, 8th October,10.30am in Church with pupils from 
our village school.  If anyone would like to join us in decorating the church 
with either flowers or produce, just pop into church on Saturday, 7th. Thank 
you.  
 
Harvest Festival with the pupils of Grewelthorpe School in Church 
Monday 9th October 2.30pm.  All are welcome. 
 
Methodist Harvest thanksgiving, Supper and Auction Tuesday, 10th 
October, 7pm. 
Guest speaker will be Rev. Sarah Caddell. This is always a very sociable 
event, so please try to attend if you can.  
 
For our Harvest services we will be sharing any collections with the Disaster 
Emergency Fund.EC Morrocco Earthquake Appeal.  

  

mailto:susan.rizos@btinternet.com?subject=G-Club
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Kirby Malzeard Mechanic’s Institute October 2023: 

Wednesday 4th: KMWI 7.15 pm 
Friday 6th: WI Coffee Morning 10 - 12 noon 
Friday 6th: Music Night 7.30 pm 
Monday 9th: HJCP Ltd Meeting 6.30 - 8.30 pm 
Saturday 14th: Gaelforce, Celtic Folk Rock Band 7 pm 
Tuesday 17th: Kirkby in Bloom Meeting 10 - 12 noon 
Saturday 21st: Pre School Jumble Sale 10 - 12.30 pm 
Friday 27th: Quiz Night 7.30 pm 
Monday 30th: Parish Council Meeting 7.20 - 10 pm 
Tuesday 31st: Halloween Disco 6 - 8 pm 

Regular Classes: 

Table Tennis - Monday 2nd, 9th, 16th, 23rd, 30th 10 - 12 noon 
Pilates - Monday 2nd, 9th, 16th, 30th 4 - 5 pm 
Lunch Club - 3rd, 17th 
Highside Singers - Tuesday 3rd, 10th, 17th, 24th 7.30 - 9 pm 
Yoga - Wednesday 4th, 11th, 18th, 25th 9.30 - 10.30 am 
Table Tennis - Wednesday 11th, 18th, 25th 7 - 9 pm 

Kirkby Malzeard 

It’s back! The Grewelthorpe Bonfire and fireworks are 
returning to Lofty’s field this year on the 5th of 
November! Arrive from 6pm. Bonfire lit at 6.15pm. 
Fireworks to start at 7pm. Wellies and torches highly 
recommended! Please bring cash as hot food, drinks, 
sweet treats and glow sticks will be available to buy. Any 
questions please contact Lucy 07951273265 or Ruth 
07971871202  
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Monthly Tunes Evening - Wednesday 18th 7 - 9 pm 
Art Class - Thursday 5th, 12th, 19th 9.45 - 12.15 pm 
WI Scrabble - Thursday 5th 2 - 4 pm 
Youth Club - Thursday 5th, 12th, 19th, 26th 6.30 - 8 pm 
Yoga - Friday 6th, 13th, 20th, 27th 1 - 2 pm 
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Kirkby Malzeard Bowls Club 
Roll Up to try this fun activity for all ages and abilities!! 

Experienced or Novice, ALL are welcome. 
Tuition and equipment provided. 

Open practice Sunday and Mondays from mid-April. 
KMBC is located at Highside Playing Fields. 
For more information:  ric.hill.4567@gmail.com 
 

 

 
 
 

Kirkby Malzeard C of E Primary School 

It is wonderful to have the school alive again after the holiday with all the 
pupils arriving back with enthusiasm to start their learning and see their 

friends. Reception pupils eagerly joined Acorn class for their very first day 

at school and Mrs. Pawson welcomed 14 new starters; they have been 

very excited by the large boxes that arrived on the first day and the new 
rainbow furniture that emerged from them. 

 

At the end of the summer holiday many pupils entered some fabulously 

creative items in the village Flower and Produce Show. They had spent 
many hours baking, growing, painting, photographing and constructing, 

which was a useful holiday activity, during the not-so-great summer 

weather and were justly rewarded with lots of prizes. The school 

Gardening club did very well with their prize-winning sunflowers scooping 
first and second prize for their largest and tallest sunflowers. Well done! 

Their entries were really enjoyed by everyone who attended this amazing 

event. 

 

The first whole school collective worship took place at the beginning of 
term when everyone thought about the values of patience and love. The 

Christian vision of the school is always at the forefront of the way we 

behave towards each other and evident in all aspects of school life. 

Palm Class are busy exploring their new library and choosing lots of new 
stories to read while Cedar class have been discussing equality and 

protected characteristics as part of their PSHE. Oak class have been 

mailto:ric.hill.4567@gmail.com
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thinking about friendship and our school values and welcoming our new 

teacher Miss Mackenzie. 

 

For more information about the school please email: 
admin@kirkbymalzeard.n-yorks.sch.uk or call: 01765 658329 or 

follow us on @KirkbyMSchool to see lots of other amazing learning 

opportunities for our children.  

 

You can also learn more about the school on our website: 

http://www.kirkbymalzeard.n-yorks.sch.uk 
 

 
Kirkby Malzeard Preschool 
Wow what a great start to the autumn term, the children are loving being 
back and the new ones are settling in well. We still have spaces available for 
children aged 18 months to 4 years old.  Our opening hours are Monday to 
Thursday 8am until 5pm and Friday 8am until 4.30pm.  Please contact 
preschool on 01765 658080 or email 
kirkbymalzeardpreschool@outlook.com. 
 
We are holding an open day on Saturday 7th October, 10am until 12pm, for 
past, present, and future children and families. So come along for a coffee, a 
piece of cake and a chat and learn about the new building we are fundraising 
hard for. 
 
Don’t forget our jumble sale on Saturday 21st October 10am until 12.30pm 
in the Mechanics Institute; bags will be posted through letterboxes the week 
commencing 2nd October and they will be collected on Friday 20th October 
from 9am.  Please leave them at your garden gate so we do not miss any. If 
you are out of the village and would like a collection please telephone 
preschool on the number above. 
Samantha Carson 
 
 
 

tel:01765%20658329
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Date for your diary 

SATURDAY 25th NOVEMBER 2023 

St Andrews Church Christmas Fair 

 
Please get in touch if *you would be 

interested in having a stall at our 

annual Christmas fair this year.  

10am until 2pm,  

in the Mechanics Institute,  

Kirkby Malzeard.   

Cost £10 per stall. 

*If you would like to volunteer to help 

during the event.  

Or *donate a prize for the raffle, 

tombola or even home baking, for the Cake 

stall, it would be much appreciated and 

most welcome.  

All proceeds to go towards the upkeep of 

our lovely village Church. 

Contact Fiona:01765 658078 Or 

Anni: 07714119433 

We look forward to hearing from you. 
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MICKLEY NEWS 

 
St John’s Church 

We will be celebrating Harvest Festival in the Village, on Friday 29th of 
September with a service in Church at 6.00 pm, followed by a Bring and 
Share Supper in the Village Hall. We normally have it as a Sunday lunch but 

are trying a Friday Supper this year. Even if you are unable to come to the 
service please do come and share in a Village meal together.  

 
Mickley 100 Club Dates for your Diary 
The September 100 Club Draw will be drawn at the harvest festival supper.   

Also a call out to all you budding photographers to submit your best Mickley 
themed photographs for consideration in the 2024 Village Calendar - 

Work/ Nature/ Seasons / Sheep/Hares/ Flowers/ Swimming etc etc  - please 
send your best shots as jpegs through to Dot or Dolly by NO LATER THAN 
the 11th OCTOBER 

Dot - dorothy.merrin@btinternet.com  
Dolly - andrea.dalton@btinternet.com 
 

Mickley Film Club will be on Wednesday nights from October through to 
March. Starting at 7.00pm for a 7.30 showing.  All most welcome. Donations 

bar available. 
First Film - 11th October  - Free Solo(2018), based on the free climber, Alex 
Honnold's attempt to scale the face of El Capitan in Yosemite National Park.  

Future dates - 15th Nov./ 13th Dec/ 10th Jan/ 14th Feb/ 13th Mar.   
Pay at the door- Mickley village 100 Club members £5.00  Non members 

£7.50.  
 
Mickley Village Quiz Night will be held on Friday the 24th November - 

Andy Lyall will be the Quiz Master.  A Pie and Pea supper will be served  

Mickley 

mailto:dorothy.merrin@btinternet.com
mailto:andrea.dalton@btinternet.com
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Teams of 5 or less. Tickets £10.00 per person. Donations bar available.  This 
is always such a popular event in our Village and we are grateful to Andy for 
stepping up to the plate. 

 
Christmas Wreath Making and Lunch - A provisional date of Wednesday 
6th December, £30.00 to include a welcome coffee and mince pie, a Festive 

Lunch, tuition and everything required to make your Christmas Wreath.  This 
has been a great success over the past two years with Mel Lyall being a very 

patient tutor encouraging us all to succeed and come away with a really 
professional looking wreath.   
 

Mickley Boys' Club (MBC) 
By the time this is read, members will have been entertained on 21st 

September by a talk by Milton Holgate, one of the club members, at the 
King’s Head in Masham, on his experience in the Antiques trade. On October 
19th the Club will be visiting Eden Camp which evokes so many aspects of 

the Second World War. 
On November 30th, members, wives and friends will be admiring the display 
of Christmas Lights at Castle Howard. 

If you would like to join us for any of these activities, please get in touch 
with David Wright 01765 634838  email davidwright275@gmail.com 

 
MBC and Mickley 100 Club Village Christmas Dinner - Saturday 16th 
December. Get your glad rags on and come and Celebrate Christmas in the 

Village Hall more information to follow - but please get the date fixed in your 
diaries/calendar. 

mailto:davidwright275@gmail.com
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The Wide(ish) Screen - Coming soon to Mickley! 

 
The Mickley Village FILM Club is on the launchpad. 

Enjoy films in the glamour and glitter of the village hall with a glass 

in your hand.  

 
Our inaugural season of 6 films will begin on WEDNESDAY 11th 

OCTOBER with the (literal) Cliffhanger- FREE SOLO based on the 
free climber Alex Honnold's attempt to scale the face of El Capitan in 

Yosemite National Park. 

 
Doors will open and corks pop from 7pm, films begin at 7.30. 

Cost- £5 per film for village 100 club members, £7.50 for non- 

members.  
Refreshments will be available before the performance. 

 
Put the dates in your diary now and come along with your friends 
and support this new venture for our Village. 

 
11th October Inaugural Film - Free Solo 

 
15th November - The Lunch Box (India 2013) In Mumbai, Ila is a 
young wife seeking her husband Rajeev's attention and tries to put 

romance back into her marriage by cooking delicious lunches for 

him.  But when she tries to send his lunchbox to his office, the 
dabbawalla delivery system has a mix up, and the lunch box reaches 

Saajan Fernandes, with whom a new friendship develops. 

 
13th December - Twelfth Man (Norway 2017) After a failed anti-Nazi 

sabotage mission leaves his 11 comrades dead, Norwegian resistance 

fighter Jan Baalsrud finds himself fleeing from the Gestapo through 
the snowbound reaches of Scandinavia. 

 
10th January - Film tbc 

 

14th February - Film tbc  
 

13th March - Film tbc 
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Sawley Village Hall October events 
Tuesday Afternoon Dominoes – 3rd 1.30 pm 
Bowls - Tuesdays 3rd, 10th, 17th, 24th, 31st 7.30 pm 
 Wednesdays 4th, 11th, 18th, 25th  1.30 pm 
 Fridays 6th, 13th, 20th, 27th  9 am 
Yoga – Wednesdays 4th, 11th, 18th, 25th   9.30 am 
Dominoes – Friday 20th 7.30 pm 
Table Tennis – Mondays 7pm Juniors/7.30pm Seniors 
Village Hall Committee Meeting - Tuesday 10th 7.30 pm 
 
 

Hungry Village? 
 

Hungrytown! 
 

Our next special event - Friday October 27th  8.00pm 
 

HUNGRYTOWN 
Fantastic Folk duo from America 

Folk music at its zenith, retro yet shiny and new like a freshly minted copper 
penny!  Rebecca Hall’s voice has sweetness and worldly wisdom in perfect 

balance.  Music that feeds the soul! 
 

Tickets £10 – 01765 620250 or sawleyvillagehall@gmail.com 
 

BUT ALSO 
Squid & Tonic from Ripon will be here selling woodfired sourdough pizzas 

from their streetfood trailer. 
Bar open and pizzas on the go from 6 pm. 

Garlic Bread £6.50 
Smaller Pizza from £4.50 
Large Pizza from £8.50 

Pre orders are welcome – enquiries@squidandtonic.com 
  

Sawley 

mailto:enquiries@squidandtonic.com
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SAWLEY ARTS GROUP 
 
Dear All 
 
The exhibition was a wonderful success with a great variety of work exhibited 
by members from all over our local area.  Thank you especially to everyone 
who put work on display for our enjoyment, to all the visitors we had over the 
weekend, and to those who donated to our chosen charity – HELP Ripon 
and Rural, a small charity relieving isolation in our area. 
 
Get your calendars out!  Here are SAG plans for the rest of the year in 
Sawley Village Hall: 
 

• Wednesday 20th September 7pm for 7.30 – The second of Martin 
Curzon’s illustrated, brilliant and informative talks.  “Emily Carr 
– the first Canadian Impressionist”.  Emily recorded the lives and 
culture of the indigenous peoples and painted the forests and 
seascapes of the NW Coast. 

Those who came along to  Martin’s first talk about Artists of the Great 

Plains commented that they had learnt much about the history and 

lives of people in North America in a most approachable and 

entertaining way.  Entry £5 incl refreshments    Tel: Ted  01765 

620250     

 

• Saturday 28th October 10am-2pm  Painting with Wool – 
Needlefelting  The first workshop was so popular that we have fitted 
in another for people who might have been disappointed not to get a 
place and others who would like to do more!  Cost £10  including 
tea/coffee/biscuits and basic materials. Tel:  Arlene  01765 
620250 

 

• Saturday 25th November 10am–2pm  Christmas Workshop.  Make 
something for Christmas in this busy workshop including pegdoll 
painting, mosaics, box decoupage, card printing and making papier 
mache robins.  Choose as many as you fancy.  Cost £5 including 
tea/coffee/biscuits and materials.  Tel:   Ted  01765 620250 
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Best wishes 
 
Jacky, Arlene, Jo, Rachel, Trevor and Ted 
 
Remember that SAG is an arts group in the very broadest sense and we 
welcome ideas for activities from members who have a yen to organize 
something be it quilting, quartet playing, quantum leaping, quilling or 
something not beginning with Q! We’d love to hear from you. 
 

 
Sawley Methodist Chapel Services 
Oct 1st    at 2pm    Mr Lister Baynes 

 Oct 15th at 2pm    Rev Ian Pruden 
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THE BARN 
BAR AND RESTAURANT 
“THE AREAS HIDDEN SECRET” 

 
A NEW EXCITING MENU WITH DAILY SPECIALS. 

DINE IN OUR UNIQUE FAMILY AND PET FRIENDLY RESTAURANT THROUGHOUT THE WEEK. 
PARTIES AND SPECIAL EVENTS CATERED FOR, WITH A SOFT PLAY FOR THE LITTLE ONES FOR 

THEIR OWN SPECIAL DAY. 
 

LARGE CAR PARK SET IN BEAUTIFUL TRANQUIL SURROUNDINGS.  
PLEASE VISIT OUR WEBSITE FOR ALL THE LATEST EVENTS AND OFFERS.  

THEBARNWINKSLEY.CO.UK 
WOODHOUSE FARM HOLIDAY PARK 

WINKSLEY, RIPON, HG4 3PG 
01765 658827 
07425 184326 

 

A1 TANK SERVICES LTD - OIL TANK REPLACEMENT SERVICES 

• Family business 

• 24/7 call out response 

• All technicians are OFTEC registered 

• Accredited installers for the UKs leading tank manufacturers 

• Certified members of the OFTEC workmanship warranty scheme 
         Contact us on 07725-358349 (Anytime out of hours or weekends) 

EMAIL - a1tankservices@aol.com 

 

mailto:a1tankservices@aol.com


25 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

KUTZ @ KIRKBY 
Main Street, Kirkby Malzeard 

(Next to Kirkby Motors) 
 

Ladies & Gentlemen’s 
Hairdressers 

Closed Sunday & Monday 
Tuesday – Friday  
9.00am – 5.00pm 

Saturday  
8.30am – 1.00pm 

 
Tel 01765 650137 

Mobile 07792 695318 

 

 

Apex – Private Hire 
Local* Long Distance* 

Airports* Courier 
 
 

Trevor Kempster 
Well Cottage 

Kirkby Malzeard 
 

Ring Direct: 
Mob: 07970 308823 
Tel:01765 650491 

 
 

 

 

Franklin Hardscapes 
 

Paths – Patios – Driveways 
Stone & Brick walling 

Hedge and Tree Planting 
Fencing 
Turfing 

Gravelling 
 

Contact Edward Franklin 
01765 658 067 
07814 982 043 
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KIRKBY MOTORS 
KIRKBY MALZEARD 

Family business, established 40 years 

Car Repairs and Servicing 
Servicing and repairs to cars and vans, including those still in 

warranty, following Good Garage Scheme, manufacturers or our 
own schedule.   

MOT testing including motorbikes 

Petrol and Diesel forecourt, pay at pump, open late 7 days 
Diagnostics using the latest Snap On and Crypton equipment. 

Tyres, batteries and exhausts supplied and fitted. 
Monday to Friday 8am – 6pm, Saturday by prior arrangement only. 

Call us on 01765 658468 
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WILDERBROOK KENNELS 
 

And 
 

SECRET GARDEN CATTERY 
 

30 years’ experience 

Mrs J Morton 
Wilderbrook House 

Winksley 
Nr Ripon 

 
Brand New Facilities 

For details 
Ring: 01765 658733 
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TELEPHONE DIRECTORY  
(01765 if no code given) 

 

 
 

JOE DAWSON 
 

Fully qualified electrician 
 

Agricultural, Commercial and Domestic installations 
E.V. Chargers and Solar Panel Installation 

 
 
                                                 TEL. 01765620643 

MOB. 07870590996 
info@jdelectrical.org 
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APEX PRIVATE HIRE, (Trevor Kempster, Kirkby Malzeard)  
local /long distance airport /courier       07970 308823 or 650491 
 
CURTAINS AND BLINDS by Carol Ayres                                           07833 344478 
 
HIGHSIDE BUTCHERS, Local lamb, beef and pork    658423  
 
KIRKBY MALZEARD PRE-SCHOOL & TODDLER GROUP                                 658080 
 
KIRKBY STORES, Open Mon-Sat 6.30am - 6pm    658305 
 
LYNX FUELS, Domestic heating oil & agricultural fuels. Ring Andrew Storey 07970 249978  
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
RIPON CHIROPRACTIC CLINIC, Various times Monday – Friday by appointment only.    
If you’re suffering from headaches, sciatica, back, leg, shoulder or arm pain 
 or pins and needles, contact                                                         609494 
 
SIMON MERRIN ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR       07711 343083 or 658640 

  
        
  

 
 

Advertising enquiries please to Emily Roberts 01765 650369 
Email:  parishfountains@gmail.com 

 
PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS & MENTION  

‘THE FOUNTAIN’ WHEN CONTACTING THEM. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

With thanks to Grantley Hall for their continued support in sponsoring the Parish 
Magazine 
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The Fountains Benefice Ministry Team  

 

 

 

The next issue of The Fountain will be the November 2023 edition.   
Material for this should be sent to the editor by 14th October, 2023 

Mrs Sharon Wood, West Farm, Galphay, Ripon HG4 3NJ  
Tel: 01765 658220, e-mail Sharonjwood1@gmail.com 

 

 

 
Rector 
Revd Ian Kitchen 
The Rectory, Ringbeck Road, Kirkby Malzeard HG4 3SL 
01765 650369 
ian.kitchen@leeds.anglican.org 
(Day off usually Friday) 
 

 

 
Readers 
 
Mrs Liz Jarvis 
01765 620508 

 
 
Mr Adrian Roberts 
01765 650275 

 
Administrator 
Emily Roberts 

 
Please note new hours: 
Tues 8.00am – 12.00pm 

 
e-mail 
parishfountains@gmail.com 


